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SB 1013 RELATING TO TRANSPORTATION. 
 
Senator Jill N. Tokuda, Chair 
Senator Donovan M. Dela Cruz, Vice Chair 
Honorable Members of the Senate Committee on Ways & Means 
----------------------------------------------------- 

 
Thank you for this opportunity to testify in OPPOSITION of SB1013. 
 
This bill proposes to allow the State Department of Transportation Highways Division to collect 
an equitable compensation from franchise utility companies for the use of the state right of way. 
 
What this bill will do is take 50% of the tax that the counties collect as a franchise fee and 
decrease revenues for the Counties to operate and maintain our individual County roadway 
systems.  
 
If the State Department of Transportation finds that they need to charge the electric companies 
a similar fee they could do that in such a way as to not take it from the Counties. I note that the 
State does not charge GET on electric bills, that's one place they could start. 
 
Therefore, I strongly oppose the passage of this bill. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Alan M. Arakawa 
Mayor, County of Maui 
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